
 

 

  

Upcoming Events 

Friday 30 August Stage 2 & Stage 3 Assembly in the school hall 9am 

Summer PSSA Round 6  

Meadowbank Park - Cricket, Newcombe Ball, Volley Ball  

Boronia Park – Softball, Tball,  

Tuesday 3 September Maths Olympiad 

Wednesday 4 September Sports in Schools – Students to wear sports uniform 

P&C Meeting staffroom 7pm 

Friday 6 September Summer PSSA Round 7 

Meadowbank Park - Cricket, Newcombe Ball, Volley Ball,Softball, Tball, 

Traffic Morning Tea near DEBASCA 10.15am 

Tuesday 10 September Ryde School Spectacular Rehearsal #2 – students need to be at school 8.45am as the bus will 
leave at 9.15am 

Wednesday 11 September Group Photos 

Sports in Schools – Students to wear sports uniform 

Parent Workshop Selective High School & OC Procedures – school hall 6pm 

Thursday 12 September  Group Photos 

Friday 13 September Summer PSSA Round 8 

Morrison Bay - Cricket, Newcombe Ball, Volley Ball  

Meadowbank Park – Softball, Tball, 

Monday 16 September Performing Arts Concert rehearsal during school  

Tuesday 17 September Maths Olympiad 

Wednesday 18 September Sports in Schools – Students to wear sports uniform 

Thursday 19 September Performing Arts Concert 6.30pm – students need to arrive 6pm 
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Cheers to our students  
It has been an amazing two weeks for the students of Denistone East.  They have really shone in a diverse 
range of activities.  Congratulations to our Operation Art exhibitors,  
Emily S1Budgie,  
Annie S1Peacock,  
Joshua S2Lewis  
Chloe S3Lawson 
 
These talented artists have been selected as part of a display of students’ works at the Armory Gallery, 
Sydney Olympic Park. Operation Art is a wonderful initiative of The Children’s Hospital and the New South 
Wales Department of Education. It is about young people creating uplifting art for children in hospital.  
 
The Aerobics Squads sparkled at the National Competition on the Gold Coast Saturday 17 August.  It was 
a pleasure to watch them compete.   
 
Our Deno Diamond squad won Gold! Well done a big future for our year three girls. 
Harlee,  Dahl, 
Emily,  Lewis,  
Sasha, Seuss,  
Danielle,  Blyton,  
Jane,  Lewis, 
Davynn,  Seuss  
 
Zachary from Cowan brought home a Bronze in the solo competition- an amazing achievement in a very 
competitive group.  I am confident Zachary will have another great year next year. 
Our other three teams all ranked well and demonstrated skill and team work that made us all proud. 
 
Deno Dynamites   Deno Sapphires  Deno Rubies 
Ashton, Bennelong  Jennifer, Chisholm  Gracie, Mabo 
Ted, Reiby   Seraphina, Bennelong Emily, Reiby 
Jacob, Lawson  Alicia, Mabo   Chella, Cowan 
Patrick, Reiby   Eve, Chisholm   Holly, Mabo 
David, Mabo   Hannah, Cowan  Michelle, Cowan 
Lucas, Lester   Shirley, Lawson  Irisa, Reiby 
Joshua, Rowling  Molly, Cowan   Katia, Bennelong 
Byron, Seuss    Teresa, Reiby   Vanessa, Dahl 
        Joanna, Mabo 
 
 
  

 

   Principal Report                 



 
Thank you to all the parents for your support and to the coaching team, Mrs Hyland, Miss Kenney, Miss 
New and Mrs Lewis.  Our achievement as a school is due to the amazing partnership of parents, students 
and teachers. 
 

Congratulations to Sophie from S2 Dahl – 1st prize in for her violin solo at the Ryde 
Eisteddfod in the 10-12 year group. Sophie was one of youngest performers- a talent for us 
all to watch! 
 

 
Our Wakakirri Dance group performed at the Riverside Theatre at Parramatta on Tuesday evening.  A 
spectacle of colour and a poignant environmental message to save the ocean. 
Many thanks to the teaching team, Miss Kenney, Mrs Roberts, Mrs Mackenzie, Miss Charalambous, Miss 
Burrow, Miss McFarland, Miss McPherson and Mrs Eriksson  
 
 
Below the stellar cast and crew…. 
Fox 
Lisa and Marilena 
Seuss     Lewis    Reiby 
Sasha     Siena    Irisa 
Sophia     Lester    Aelta 
Davynn    Ryan     Teresa 
Clara     Anabelle    Jasmine 
Chloe     Akira    Arjun 
Ella     Lily    Isabella 
Rosie     Kylie    Wentworth 
Wyn Yee    Rowling   Angelina 
Aishani    Raya    Hayden 
Dahl     Adrian    Chenumi 
Harlee     Joshua    Tilly 
Vanessa    Nicholas    Wen 
Blyton     Leah    Bennelong 
Danielle    Flynn    Sofia 
Madeleine    Ella    Katia 
Cowan    Siena    Rhyanna 
Michelle    Koby     Chloe 
Erin     Isaac    Seraphina 
Olivia     Nikita    Chisholm 
Hannah    Leah    Eve 
Meagan    Sasha    Olivia 
Miah     Mariella   Jennifer 
Arkina     Mabo    Lawson 
Gracie     Holly    Tegan 
Molly     Alicia    Chloe  
Chella     Fatimah   Lana 
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Building Update 
Our support classes have moved across the road to their new location.  In week 9 all classes will move to 
their new learning spaces.  Stage three will move into the new block, the classes in the demountables will 
relocate to permanent buildings and kinder will gain some additional space.  To allow classes’ access to the 
best learning areas and to be grouped in grade and stage shared spaces there will be a lot of movement.  
A professional removal team will be provided to move furniture and teaching resources. Furniture and 
resources will be assessed and evaluated post move and additional and replacement resources will be 
ordered if required. 
 
Community 
Thank you to the P&C and DEBASCA for hosting a memorable Father’s Day Breakfast.  Many thanks to 
the volunteers who staffed the Father’s Day stalls.  The children love selecting a gift for Dads and 
Grandads.  I am sure there will be many happy faces on Sunday morning. 
A reminder there is a P&C meeting next Wednesday, 4 September in the staffroom @7.00pm.  All 
welcome. 
A reminder there is an information session about the processes and procedures for Opportunity Class and 
Selective High School entry on Wednesday, 11 September @6.00pm.  The information session is hosted 
by the High Performing Students Team. This session has been opened to neighbouring school 
communities to join.   
 
Learning. 
There was a great response to our three way learning conversations and student goal setting on Monday 
evening. I hope that by having the meetings on one day it has made it easier for families to coordinated 
work and family commitments.  If you were unable to make the evening please contact your child’s teacher 
and arrange another mutually convenient time.   
Maths Olympiad and Peer Support continue each Tuesday.  Both these programs are having a significant 
impact on student learning and wellbeing.  Our senior students are developing leadership skills and 
mentoring skills with the younger students. Book Week Character parade provided a wonderful opportunity 
for the senior students to support the Kindergarten children. 
Sport in Schools is providing a gymnastic skills program that is developing strength, flexibility and balance 
as well as delivering a social skills program.   
Our school leaders will participate in a workshop on the meaning of Welcome to Country and its 
significance later this term. The workshop will be conducted by Dave Lardner from the Aboriginal Learning 
and Wellbeing unit. 
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Staff News 
Beginning Teachers continue their intensive professional learning, focussing on planning and programming, 
differentiating curriculum and assessment of learning.  The meetings are held Wednesdays before school 
and hosted in different teacher’s rooms to encourage sharing and dialogue based on real classroom 
experiences.  The new classroom organisation will assist in continue to support and grow our new teachers 
by allowing strategic mentoring.  We also welcome several interns to the school this term.  These pre 
service teachers are on their final practicum and will be with us until week 9.  The internship gives them the 
opportunity to plan and program units of work and teach whole days, their supervising teacher provides 
support and acts in a mentoring role to have them school ready for term 4 when they graduate.   
 
The executive team are beginning the planning for 2020 of staff and classes. Stage teams are being 
formed and teacher availability is being assessed.  We are also looking at our major professional learning 
goals to maximise student learning.  We are hoping to introduce a targeted early literacy program in 
Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 with the expert assistance of Janice Farmer- Hailey. Janice has taught and 
presented in New Zealand, United States, England and Canada. She continues to investigate teacher 
professional learning around pedagogy that supports sustained literacy growth for students as they move 
through the earlier years of schooling. 
 
 
I have included a snippet from children’s author Mem Fox that will assist our younger students develop. 10 
read-aloud commandments 

1. Spend at least ten wildly happy minutes every single day reading aloud. 
2. Read at least three stories a day: it may be the same story three times. Children need to hear a 

thousand stories before they can begin to learn to read. 
3. Read aloud with animation. Listen to your own voice and don’t be dull, or flat, or boring. Hang loose 

and be loud, have fun and laugh a lot. 
4. Read with joy and enjoyment: real enjoyment for yourself and great joy for the listeners. 
5. Read the stories that the kids love, over and over and over again, and always read in the same 

‘tune’ for each book: i.e. with the same intonations on each page, each time. 
6. Let children hear lots of language by talking to them constantly about the pictures, or anything else 

connected to the book; or sing any old song that you can remember; or say nursery rhymes in a 
bouncy way; or be noisy together doing clapping games. 

7. Look for rhyme, rhythm or repetition in books for young children, and make sure the books are really 
short. 

8. Play games with the things that you and the child can see on the page, such as letting kids finish 
rhymes, and finding the letters that start the child’s name and yours, remembering that it’s never 
work, it’s always a fabulous game. 

9. Never ever teach reading, or get tense around books. 
10. Read aloud every day, mothers and fathers, because you love being with your child, not just 

because it’s the right thing to do. 
 
Michelle Collyer  
Principal 
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Tell Them From Me Student Feedback Survey Weeks 1 and 2 (Term 4 2019) 
We are delighted that early next term term our school, like many other public schools in the state will 
participate in a Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The 
survey measures factors that are known to affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The 
focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices.  
More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 
The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what 
they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that teachers interact 
with them. More than 6,300 schools in Australia and around the world have used Tell Them From Me to 
survey 5.4 million students. Capturing the voices of our students will help improve how we do things at our 
school.  
I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically take 
less than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours in the students’ Library time in 
Term 4 between Monday 14 Oct and Friday 25 Oct. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 
A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey is being sent home with students. If you do 
not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by Friday 6 September. 
Copies of the form and FAQs are available from: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents. 
The consent form and FAQs are available in 23 languages. 
 
Tell Them from Me Semester 2 Parent Survey 
This Term our school will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of the Tell 
Them From Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. The survey 
asks parents and carers questions about different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing 
and engagement. 
Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s 
experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and 
practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and behaviour. This valuable 
feedback will help our school make practical improvements.   
The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. The survey 
will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be 
conducted between 26 August and 25 October. Although participating in the survey is entirely voluntary 
your responses are very much appreciated.  
More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au. To access the survey for 
our school go to: http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/d3862 
The survey is available in 23 languages. 
 
Jenny Bashinsky 
Deputy Principal 
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Aerobics Nationals 
On Saturday 17 August our 4 aerobics teams along with Zachary competed in the National School Aerobics 
Competition on the Gold Coast. All the students were amazing and we were rewarded with our Junior 
Team winning a Gold Medal and Zachary winning a Bronze Medal. Thank you to all the parents who 
attended and a special thanks to Ms Collyer for attending and supporting all the students. Thank you also 
to the P&C for their support. All the students were a credit to their school and their parents. 

A huge thank you to all the aerobics coaches for their dedication and hard work throughout the year. 

Judy Hyland 

 
PSSA Tiger Tag 
Congratulations to the PSSA Tiger Tag boys team who won the Premiership against North Ryde 6-4. The 
girls also displayed skill in coming equal third place. Jasmine and Patrick were awarded Best and Fairest 
players for the season. I would also like to thank Chris Gale from the NRL for supporting the competition all 
year. Could shirts be washed and returned to Mr Hutchinson's desk asap in a bag marked with the child's 
name. 
 
Mr Hutchinson (convener/coach) 
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Family Portrait Fundraiser Weekend 
Our family portrait fundraiser event held earlier this month has been very successful. Thanks to all for your 
support! 
In total 50 families made bookings which has contributed $1000 towards school library resources plus another 
$150 bonus due the volume of bookings. 
 
DEPS P&C Logo Design Update  
It was very appreciated to see many parents and community members cast votes and opinions towards P&C 
logo design. The response has been awesome!  
Now the voting has ended results will be tallied and soon the official DEPS P&C logo will be used in P&C 
communications. 
Thanks again to all participants and hope to see you in next P&C meeting on Wednesday 4 September 2019 
where the final decision will be made. 
 
P&C Meeting - Wednesday 4 September 
Save the date for next P&C meeting! 
Details: 

Date:  Wednesday 4 September 2019 
Time:  7:00pm  
Location: Staff Room, Administration building (School Office) 

 
All parents are welcome! 

 
Congratulations 

Congratulations to Dylan of class Lyrebird for being the very first winner of our 
TRAFFIC QUIZ! Dylan wins a hot chocolate from the canteen for himself. Dylan will 
receive his prize at the next assembly. Who will be the next winner! 
 
 
 
 

Coffee Morning Tea 
Please join us for our next coffee morning tea. We have some action items to discuss from last month and 
will be discussion any new issues. 

Details: 
When:  Friday 6 September 2019 
Time:  10:15am 
Where: DEBASCA Primary area 

Come for the coffee & contribute to school road safety! 
We will also appreciate speakers of Korean, Chinese, or other languages who can 

help with multilingual communication. 
 

This week’s Traffic Message and Resource:  
Using the Crossing 
Please use the traffic lights on Lovell St and the pedestrian crossing (Zebra crossing) 
on Brabyn St to cross - show your kids the right thing to do. 
 

  

 

   P&C News                 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember to model safe and considerate behavior for your child – they will learn from you! 
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Canteen  
Volunteering at the canteen 

Thank you to our wonderful volunteers who have helped out over August. Please see the roster for September 
below.  

Remember that if you can’t make it on your allocated day, please let the canteen know. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
2 September 3 September  4 September  5 September  6 September  

Vani Amanda Karhani Boaly Cheung Rowena Henery Sunila Oak 
9 September 9th 10 September  11 September 12 September  13 September  

Zoe Smedley Amy Wu Sabrina Wang Eunhee Kate Lee Jenny 
16 September  17 September  18 September  19 September  20 September  
Zoe Smedley Dell Edwards Lisa Lia Sarah and James Maria Sanna 

23 September  24 September  25 September  26 September  27 September  

Susanne Hayes Viviane Zhuang Tracey Tammy Zoe Dalae 

30 September          
Dell Edwards         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Great Weekly Specials 
Check out the fantastic healthy food coming onto the menu.  There are great weekly specials so remember 
to check out Munch Monitor for new items to order. 

The Cottage Second Hand Uniform Shop 
The Cottage Shop will continue to open fortnightly throughout Term 3. Dates for this term are: 

• Thursday 29 August, 8:30am* special early opening during Fathers’ Day Breakfast 
• Thursday 12 September, 9:15am 
• Thursday 26 September,* special afternoon opening from 3:00pm 

We always welcome donations of second hand uniforms – please drop them in during opening hours or to 
the school office.  
 
We also welcome new volunteers – please email Sally if you are interested: salp@iinet.net.au 
A reminder that we accept cash on  
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